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Building updates 

Risk Management conducted a safety inspection/intruder alert inspection and found the rear 

glass external door to be a safety issue.  The door will be upgraded.  Brian Busby’s office will be 

contacted and asked for replacement to be at the expense of HISD. 

 

The topic of using temporary buildings was addressed.  They are cost prohibitive at $250,000 

each.  These buildings are owned by HISD, yet each school is charged their use. 

 

The calculators that were stolen were taken on December 27.  There is reason to believe that 

employees of Metro cleaning company may have something to do with the theft.  Our feeder 

school, FBMS also has experienced theft of calculators as well as other schools.  Similar 

calculators are being sold on Craigslist and other online sale sites for $70 each.  

 

Program Changes 

9th graders will have a new course option:  Computer Aided Drafting.  This is thanks to the 

Perkins Grant. 

 

STAAR EOC 

114 Re-testers in 2019; Re-tester scores improved by 3% 

Algebra scores increased 23% 

 

Staffing Update Open positions: 

Nurse-still looking to fill this position as the previous candidate did not continue through the 

hiring process;  ELA teacher;  Social Studies. 

Filled positions: Math-Ms Wynn, Geometry; Ms Roman’s position being filled by a transfer from 

another HISD school. 

 


